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Ms. Helen Baumann

El Dorado County Board Of Supervisors
330 Fair Lane

Placerville, Ca 95667

RE: New ball field at Light of The Hills Lutheran Church in Cameron Park that can be used by
organized sports teams. '

Dear Supervisor:

I support and favor the installation of a day use ball field at Light of the Hills Lutheran Church in
Cameron park that can be used by organized sports teams. There is a shortage of ball fields
available for use in El Dorado county by our kids teams.

Please support the children in our El Dorado county Community by voting in favor of the
church’s planned ball field at your December 11 board of supervisors meeting.

Tloop i
Wendy Deitz

1914 Lotus Rd.
Placerville, Ca 95667

cc; Ms. Pat Kelly

El Dorado County Development Services Department
4950 Hillsdale Circle, Suite 100

El Dorado Hills, Ca 95762



Brenda J Bailey/PV/EDC To Cynthia C Johnson/PV/EDC@TCP
12/03/2007 08:42 AM cc
bce
Subject Fw: Letter regarding Light of the Hills Lutheran Church

—— Forwarded by Brenda J Bailey/PV/EDC on 12/03/2007 08:43 AM —-
paulhough@comcast.net
(Paul Hough) To bostwo@co.el-dorado.ca.us

12/02/2007 03:05 PM cc bosone@co.el-dorado.ca.us, bosthree@co.el-dorado.ca.us,
bosfour@co.el-dorado.ca.us, bosfive@co.el-dorado.ca.us
Subject Letter regarding Light of the Hills Lutheran Church

Dear Ms. Baumann:
Please find my letter related to Light of the Hills Lutheran Church attached.
_ Sincerely,

Paul Hough

paulhou gh@comcast_net Light of the Hills Lutheran - Letter to Ms. Baumann.doc



December 2. 2007

Ms. Helen Baumann

El Dorado County Board of Supervisors
330 Fair Lane

Placerville, CA 95667

RE: New ball field at Light of the Hills Lutheran Church, Cameron Park

Dear Ms. Baumann:

1 strongly support the approval and installation of a day-use ball field at Light of the Hills
Lutheran Church in Cameron Park. Please support our children in this community by
voting in favor of the church’s planned ball field at your upcoming December 11 Board
of Supervisor’s meeting.

As a past coach and Board member of the Foothill Girl’s Softball League based in
Shingle Springs, 1 can attest personally to the dire need in our county for softball fields.
1t is my understanding that soccer leagues are facing a similar dilemma. While local
schools charge a fee to the FGSL for the use of their fields, it is the intent of Light of the
Hills Lutheran to not charge a fee for the use of their field, if approved.

As former President of the Church Council at Light of the Hills, I can attest that the
church has never intended to build a field with lights or a sound system. Although we
never intended to have lights or a sound system, we made this commitment to the
Cameron Estates CSD on several occasions that any field use would be daytime hours
only, and would be fully controlled by the church office.

1 understand that the County staff report indicates that independent consultants and
County staff have studied potential increases of both noise and traffic, and no additional
impact is expected from a new field on the church property. It should be further noted
that the potential field in question, while intended to be both a soccer and a softball field,
can not be used for both purposes at the same time due to its limited size.

Should you have any questions related to this letter, please feel free to contact me at 916~
933-7773.
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Paul A. Hough
4024 GreHe&m‘iie’ﬁv) Drive
El Dorado Hills, CA 95762

Cc:  Supervisors Dupray, Sweeney, Briggs, Santiago
Ms. Pat Kelly, El Dorado County Development Services Department



Cindy L Keck/PV/EDC To Cynthia C Johnson/PV/EDC@TCP
12/03/2007 08:50 AM cc
bcc
Subject Fw: New Ball Field at Light of the Hills Lutheran Church

FYI

Cindy Keck

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

El Dorado County

330 Fair Lane, Placerville

(530) 621-5394

FAX (630) 622-3645

-—— Forwarded by Cindy L Keck/PV/EDC on 12/03/2007 08:50 AM —-

Brenda J Bailey/PV/EDC

: 11/30/2007 11:32 AM To Cindy L Keck/PVIEDC@TCP

cc
Subject Fw: New Ball Field at Light of the Hills Lutheran Church

Mr. and Mrs. Voll:

Your email message to Supervisor Baumann has been printed for her review. A copy has also been
provided to our Board Clerk so that your comments can be included as part of the public record.

Thank you,
Brenda Bailey
Assistant to Supervisor Baumann

— Forwarded by Brenda J Bailey/PV/EDC on 11/30/2007 11:03 AM —

Linda Voll

<jasonsheetmetal@sbcglobal To bosone@co.el-dorado.ca.us, bostwo@co.el-dorado.ca.us,
.net> bosthree@co.el-dorado.ca.us, bosfour@co.el-dorado.ca.us,
11/30/2007 11:01 AM bosfive@co.el-dorado.ca.us

cc
Subject New Ball Field at Light of the Hills Lutheran Church

Re: New Ball Field - REF #S9813R

I am a resident of Cameron Park Estates and have lived here for twenty two years.

My wife and I completly support this ball field in our community. Our children now in their
thirty's had always complained about not having a place to play ball with friends without driving
to a school or out of the neighborhood. We now have grandchildren with the same wishes, a ball
field we can enjoy. We feel that if only one child or teenagers life can be influenced in the right



direction with fun and a family atmosphere, the the money the church is willing to spend for this
field is well worth it.
Please support the field and the landscaped beauty the field will bring to the community.

We appreciate your time in reading this letter.

Linda & Gerry Voll

Linda
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Brenda J Bailey/PV/EDC T
12/03/2007 09:36 AM cc
bce

Subject Fw: Proposed Public Use of Proposed Ball Field

Cynthia C Johnson/PV/EDC@TCP

— Forwarded by Brenda J Bailey/PV/EDC on 12/03/2007 09:36 AM ~—

"Hayden, Scott A"
<scott.a.hayden@intel.com> To <bosone@co.el-dorado.ca.us>,

. <bostwo@co.el-dorado.ca.us>,
12052007 DE:AB.AM <bosthree@co.el-dorado.ca.us>,

<bosfour@co.el-dorado.ca.us>,
<bosfive@co.el-dorado.ca.us>
cc

Subject Proposed Public Use of Proposed Ball Field

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I'm a resident of Cameron Estates and aware of the proposed Light of the Foothills ball field and
public use of the same. As a relatively close property owner I share the close resident’s concern re
the public use of the field, lights, etc in a neighborhood. On the other hand, I realize that fields
are generally in residential areas. I would not be entirely opposed to the development of that
property if it's use were limited to daylight hours (no lights). The fact is that this is not a
philanthropic venture..rather it's a business venture and the community WILL pay for it's use..we
should not allow the LOFHSs church to profit from something that will not be good for the local
residents in Cameron Estates...even if the rest of the community that doesn't live close (and doesn't
care if it's a nuisance to the adjacent owners) don't care.

There you have it....if you pass this, be VERY careful in the restrictions you place on it...even to the
cost/access rights of the community.

Regards,

Scott Hayden

Intel Corporation

Human Resources for Mergers, Acquisitions and Strategic Transitions
916.296.3332



Loretta M
Featherston/PV/EDC

11/30/2007 03:11 PM

Karin Arnal
<kcarnal@sbcglobal.net>

11/30/2007 01:48 PM

Supervisor Dupray,

To

cc

bece
Subject

To
cc
Subject

Cynthia C Johnson/PV/EDC@TCP

Fw: New ball field at Light of the Hills Lutheran Church,
Cameron Park

bosone@co.el-dorado.ca.us

New ball field at Light of the Hills Lutheran Church, Cameron
Park

I support and favor the instillation of a day use ball field at Light of the Hills Lutheran Church in
Cameron Park that can be used by organized sports teams.

I support this because there is a shortage of available fields for use in El Dorado County.
Additionally, my understanding is that this ball field on the church's property would not add more

noise or traffic to this area.

Please support the children in our El Dorado County Community by voting in favor of the
church's planned ball field at your December 11 Board of Supervisor's meeting.

I thank you in advance for your vote.

Sincerely,

Karin C. Amal



